FUNDY SHOOTING SPORTS INC.

Minutes of Meeting March 19, 2018

Meeting Called To Order at: 7:05 p.m. Adoption of minutes of meeting of February 13, 2018 Moved by Wayne Johnson, seconded by Chris Byers

Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer reported to those in attendance.

Old Business

- Dave Greene again offered copies of the income statement for last year to the membership for review at the meeting.
- Wayne Johnson asked if there had been any response from the property owner regarding our wish to make changes to the range. We are still seeking their approval.

New Business

- Bill Nason said the order for 9mm ammo had been placed and was popular with the membership. He said he would be placing another order once this one had been completed and an email will be sent to members.
- Dave Greene said the February bank statement was received & balanced. A letter of thanks was
 received from Troy Harnish for the donation the club made (heart & stroke fund) in memory of
 his brother. A receipt was received for this as well as the donation made by the club to HOPE.
 Clays were again placed on the ground in front of the target stands & on the backstop on the 100
 yard line, despite all the warnings we have issued about this practice.
- Dave Greene read a letter from member Susan Hawkins requesting funding for her two sons (Alex & Colin Niles) who are attending Canadian Biathlon Nationals at the end of March. Dave made a motion to donate to each athlete; seconded by Don White. The motion carried unanimously.
- Dave Greene said the powder order had been placed by Blake Tibbetts so please pay for and pick up your order as soon as possible.
- Dave Greene read an email received from a member who experienced a hang fire at the range. While counting to 60 before ejecting the round it fired at 48 seconds. The member thanked Dave for his advice regarding keeping the firearm pointed down range and waiting a minute before taking action.
- Dave Greene asked Bill Nason to set a date for a work detail at the range; April 21st was chosen. The Youth shoot will take place some time in June. Opening shotgun shoot is April 29th.
- Dave Greene reminded members that there are still a few openings for Fredericton shotgun events. Contact Dave if you wish to attend.
- Bill Nason asked all new members to remain after the meeting for range safety orientation.

Motion to adjourn by Paul Holder at 7:30 p.m.

Next Meeting at 7:00 p.m. April 10, 2018